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On April 9 , 2024, the City Council is scheduled to hear a request for a sound
level variance from the University of St. Thomas. Section 293.09 (e) 3 of the

Legislative Code contains the standard  that the Council must use when
considering this request. That section provides:  (3) The variance may be granted or

modified only if the council finds that full compliance with the requirements of this chapter
would constitute an unreasonable hardship on the applicant, on other persons, or on the

community. The council shall balance the hardship to the applicant against the adverse impact
on the health, safety and welfare of the persons affected, the adverse impact on property

affected, and any other adverse effects of granting the variance.

The application filed by the University does not set out the unreasonable
hardship that the Code requires. Put simply the University has not
demonstrated that the school or the spectators at the football game will suffer
unreasonably if the noise variance is not granted.  On the other hand , the
harm that will fall on the neighborhood  residents is exactly that which the
Code prohibits, i.e., noise above a certain level. The balance of harms tips in
favor of the neighborhood. The requested variance should be denied.
 
Additional evidence that the required hardship is not present is found in the
above attached file. In summary this correspondence between the undersigned
and a University official reveals that football games at the University can be
played without the variance here sought at no harm to the audience.
 
Finaly,  the practice of granting sound level variances in disregard of the Code
may be found to constitute a denial of due process. In turn that may subject
the City and those officials who engage in such conduct to liability. I would ask
that you consult with your legal counsel on this point.
 
 
Thank you for your consideration.
 
Richard Varco, Jr.
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